FISHER COUNTY APPRAISAL DISTRICT PO BOX 516

ROBY, TX 79543-0516

MINUTES OF THE March 24, 2022 REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE FISHER COUNTY APPRAISAL DISTRICT

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Pete Garcia, Chairman.

A quorum was established:

Members Present: Mr. Pete Garcia, Mr. David Mullins, Mr. Chris Kiser, Mr. Michael Noell.

Members Absent: Mr. Hunter Stuart

Others Present: Mr. Gary L. Zeitler, Interim Chief Appraiser, Ms. Tammy Powell

Attorneys with Perdue, Brandon, Fielder, Collins, & Mott

Mr. Chris Kiser moved and Mr. David Mullins seconded to approve the minutes of the February 17, 2022 regular meeting, motion passed unanimously.

Mr. Chris Kiser moved and Mr. David Mullins seconded that the financial reports be approved. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr Gary Zeitler discussed his recent efforts in approaching Jackie Martin and the open Chief Appraiser position in Fisher County. Mr. Zeitler explained that Jackie was not interested in the position but she was willing to help assist us in our search for Chie Appraiser.

Mr. Gary Zeitler along with the board had further discussion about the search plan. It was decided that CAD would take out an ad in the local newspaper for the Chief appraiser job listing. No Action was required.

Mr. Gary Zeitler gave his chief appraiser's report explaining that the CAD office had been without janitorial personnel for two months. Mr. Gary Zeitler asked the board if they would consider hiring someone new to handle janitorial responsibilities. The Board was in agreeance.

Mr. Gary Zeitler then discussed the bathroom situation in the CAD office and how it had been without a mens restroom for some time now. It was recommended that he (Mr. Gary Zeitler) get bids on renovating / installing a toilet and sink in (what used to be) the men's restroom of the CAD office. The board was in agreeance. No action was required.

The next meeting date was set for Tuesday April 12, 2022 at 8:00 a.m.

With no other business to come before the Board, Mr. Michael Noell moved and Mr. Chris Kiser seconded to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Pete Garcia, Chairman

Board of Directors

Fisher County Appraisal District

Mr. David Mullins, Secretary

Pete Laucia

Board of Directors

Fisher County Appraisal District